
Outstanding Architecture in Danger? 
International Architecture Committee alerted!  
 

The Austrian architect Helmut Richter died In June of this year. Richter is one of the key architects 
of the architecture of late modernism. His secondary school on Kinkplatz in Vienna, which was 
completed in 1994, is one of Austria’s most important educational buildings. 
 
At the time of Richter's recent death politicians and the press lavished praise on his oeuvre and 
emphasized the importance of modern architecture; now, only a short time later, rumors of plans to 
demolish part of the school have alarmed the international architectural community. 
 
A prestigious committee of leading international architects, including Zaha Hadid, Frank Gehry, 
Dominique Perrault as well as central actors of the Austrian architecture scene, has raised the 
alarm about the danger of barbaric interventions being made in this building. The Helmut 
Richter Committee urges the respectful and appreciative use of Richter‘s extraordinary work. 
 
Helmut Richter's architecture has proved to be groundbreaking and has had a lasting effect 
through the work of his various students. The school's glass structure, which is regarded as 
Richter's architectural masterpiece, is now threatened by a planned adaptation. For modern 
architecture in Austria it is essential that the destruction of this central work by Helmut Richter 
should be prevented. 
 
Thank you for your interest and your support for the cause of the Helmut Richter Committee. 
Please contact us for more information on the petition and images of Kinkplatz secondary school. 
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